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Wideview Public School 
Learn Wisely Live Proudly 

T: 02 9456 1655  E: wideview-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Messages from the Principal 

What a term it has been! I can’t believe Week 11 of Term One is here already! 

Our students have worked diligently to settle into a new year of learning and engaged in learning experienc-

es and tackled challenging tasks. One of my favourite times of the week is listening intently to the citations 

of each merit certificate handed out at the weekly Monday assemblies. There are so many incredible ways 

our students show their effort and success. To all our students who are moving through the school bluey 

reward system receiving their 10, 20 or even 40 certificates, congratulations. It has been exciting to hand 

out ‘goldies’ to students as an extra bonus to students this term.  

Our staff have worked collaboratively to plan, implement, and assess the new English and Mathematics syl-

labus documents. Weekly professional learning sessions have had a strong focus on concepts of English, 

modes of assessment and well-being practices. 

Thank you to many of our parents, carers and grandparents who have taken time to volunteer in the class-

room, the canteen or at a school event. We always appreciate your support in all the ways we work together 

to create our school community.  

Term One Student Attendance 

Our student attendance rate continues to be pleasing. 72.6% of our students have attended school at or 

above 90% of the time this term. Our overall attendance rate is 92.9%. We are extremely proud of our con-

tinued positive attendance rates! Keep it up Wideview!  

School ANZAC Service 

We will be holding our school ANZAC Day service on the last day of Term One Friday 12 April. Our prefects 

will be leading our school through the service which will commence at 2:30pm on the front oval 

(alternatively, in the hall if raining). All parents and community are welcome to attend.  

ANZAC Day Service – 25 April 

The Berowra Veterans ANZAC Day Ceremonies at Berowra Community and Cultural Facility, Gully 

Rd, Berowra, commences at 7:30am Thursday 25 April. All students and families are welcome to attend the 

service. In previous communication, we had stated there was a cap on the number of students allowed to 

march as this was the information provided to us. We have received updated communication that we could  
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have more students marching in this year’s ANZAC Day service march. We welcome our Year 6 prefect body 

to march. Our Captains and Vice Captains will lay a wreath on behalf of our school community. We thank our 

responsible school leaders for representing our school for this solemn service.  

Whole School Parent/Teacher Interviews Night – Tuesday 7 May - Week 2 Term Two 

At the commencement of Term Two, parents will receive information through Sentral of how to book a 10-

15min interview time with each of their child’s teachers. Most teachers will commence interviews at 3:30pm 

on Tuesday 7 May and will conclude all interviews by 6:30pm. All teachers will also offer further timeslots on 

the same online booking system for alternative meeting times throughout Week 2 and Week 3. These inter-

views are designed to be a short, yet productive check in time for parents and teachers. If you require a 

lengthier meeting time, please arrange this outside of the interview sessions. If you are unable to meet face 

to face, your child’s classroom teacher will contact you at the chosen session time to conduct the interview.  

Students in the Spotlight 

Over the past fortnight, the collage of pictures below shares an array of beautiful reasons why we have the 

best students in any school. I was so excited to work with 2M last week and was blown away when reading 

some of their creative writing pieces. Luke D in 4/5P showcased his efforts in taking his time to produce a 

quality artwork and Poppi B from 6LV shared a good news story about Scarlett in 3L offering her raincoat in 

the storms last week. 6LV students asked the most mature and thoughtful questions to our wonderful clean-

er Sudin, who helped them learn about Nepal and the Nepalese culture. Last but not least, Cameron J in KH 

donated his own football to the school when a fellow peer missed out on borrowing one from the sports 

shed.  

There are a myriad of good news stories! I’m extremely proud of our students who put their best foot for-

ward every day and demonstrate Respect, Responsibility and Pride. I can’t wait to see what is in store for 

Term Two! 
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Cross Country Carnival – Thursday 2 May - Week 1 Term Two 

Cross Country Carnival information has been sent to all families. There is no cost to this event. On Wednes-

day, teachers walked the track with students in Years 3-6 and some Year 2s turning 8. Like all carnivals, we 

appreciate the support of parents volunteering. When you complete your child’s permission note online, 

there will be an option to express your interest to volunteer. A coffee van will once again be in operation for 

any adults who would like to purchase a hot beverage or sweet treat on the day. Students will not be able to 

access the coffee van without an adult present. Thank you to Rachel Chappell for organising this extra treat 

for our community. 

Term Two School Focus Areas 

At the end of Term One, all department of education schools release their school’s annual school report for 

the previous calendar year. This report can be found on our school website from Friday 12 April. In Term 

Two, our school will be moving forward with a new four-year school strategic plan. Our school plan consists 

of different directions. Under each direction, major initiatives are established and planned out for the year 

ahead. We appreciate creating school plans that involve all stakeholders of our school setting and often 

share these plans in different ways throughout the school year.  

Strategic Direction One – Student Growth and Attainment  

This direction focuses on varying aspects of the teaching and learning cycle of English and mathematics. 

Strategic Direction Two – Student and Community Engagement and Well-being 

This direction focuses on varying initiatives that highlight student groupings, community connections, at-

tendance, and well-being programs and strategies implemented throughout the school. 

In Term Two, we look forward building on from our Zones of Regulation well-being program and gaining a 

new well-being strategy for students which focuses strongly on friendships. Students across the years, will 

more than likely at one time or another be faced with working through friendship changes and challenges. 

As students get older, a major indicator of their level of happiness at school can be connected to their level 

of comfort and acceptance within friendships. Throughout Term One, the staff of Wideview have been re-

searching external programs and providers. We look forward to introducing some new strategies for stu-

dents, parents and staff to utilise on a daily basis moving into Term Two. 

School Bytes Permission Note Information 

When a permission note has been through the school approval system, it appears in the parent portal on 

School Bytes. At times, the permission notes are written well in advance and may not be released to be ac-

tioned until a later date. Parents will always receive a notification to say permission and payment (if re-

quired) can now be actioned for each permission note sent. 

HZSS Winter Sports 

Winter sports commence early in Term Two. We are awaiting confirmation on the exact start date. This 

week, teachers taking on the sports for Winter HZSS have commenced trials for these sports. Students in 

Years 3-6 have had the opportunity to trial for Netball, Football (soccer) and AFL. Thank you to Mrs McGirr 

who will coach the netball team, Mr Coleman and Mr Parks who will coach the football teams and Mr Carlos 

who will coach the AFL teams. More information will be shared at the commencement of Term Two. 
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Term Two Dates and Events 

The calendar for Term Two is filling up fast! Here is a list of key dates coming up: 

Week 1 

Monday 29 April - School Development Day – Staff only  

Tuesday 30 April – Students K-6 return / Prefects Day out to Gibberagong 

Thursday 2 May – K-6 Cross Country Carnival Warrina St Oval 

Friday 3 May – P&C Outdoor Family Movie Night 

Sunday 5 May – Band Workshop Wideview PS 

Week 2 

Tuesday 7 May – Whole School Parent/Teacher Interview Night 3:30-6:30pm / Mother’s Day Stall 

Thursday 9 May – Mother’s Day Breakfast / Selective High Schools Placement Test 

Week 3 

Monday 13 May – 3/4H assembly item 2:25pm 

Tuesday 14 May – Friday 17 May – Life Education Van visit K-4 

Wednesday 15 May - Union Gala Day 

Friday 17 May – Winter Sports HZSS commences  

Additional Events in May 

Monday 20 May – Debating Day Pennant Hills PS – selected Stage 3 debating students / 2M assembly item 

2:25pm / Opportunity Class Placements closes / P&C Meeting 7pm  

Tuesday 21 May – Kindergarten 2025 Open Day  

Wednesday 22 May – Florimo’s Cup Carnival  

Friday 24 May – Zone Cross Country Rofe Park 

Monday 27 May – 6C assembly item 2:25pm 

Monday 27 May – Monday 3 June – Reconciliation Week 

Thursday 30 May – AECG Meeting 4pm Asquith Public School 

Specific information for all events and activities will be shared closer to the scheduled dates.  

**A parent friendly one page calendar for the term will be sent at the beginning of Term Two. 

Wishing all our Wideview families a wonderful two week break ahead! Enjoy the sleep ins, the no ironing of 

uniforms and the 10 days ahead without thinking of what to pack for lunch. 

Thank you for your continued support.  

Keep safe and well, 

Rebecca Pitts 

Principal 
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Share Our Space  

Wideview Public School is a Share Our Space setting over the holiday break. Share Our Space is a commit-

ment by the NSW Government to make schools the centre of the community. 

As we have Vacation Care on site during the holiday break, the share our space guidelines offer the grounds 

to the community 8am – 5pm on public holidays and weekends only.  

A sign will be positioned at the front of the school to highlight the Share Our Space expectations.  

We attend to security concerns or clean up inappropriate items left on our school grounds on a regular basis. 

We appreciate the support of the school community over the weekends and holiday breaks to alert security 

services. Please call 1300 880 321 to report a school security issue. 

Year 4 Students of 2024 – 2025 Opportunity Class  

Applications for entry into Year 5 opportunity classes in 2025 open Thursday 4 April and close Monday 20 

May 2024. A message via Sentral has been sent previously to all Year 4 parents with specific details of how 

to apply.  

What are opportunity classes? 

Opportunity classes cater for high potential and intellectually gifted students in Year 5 and 6. Parents apply 

when students are in Year 4 for placement in Years 5 and 6. It is a two-year program. Parents cannot apply 

for Year 6 placement only.  

If you have any questions regarding an OC placement or the process involved, please contact the school of-

fice for assistance. 

Zones of Regulation 

Sometimes a child’s reaction to an unexpected event is much bigger than the size of the problem.  This first 

visual is very helpful, once the child is calm, to discuss how big they saw the problem and reflect on their re-

action.  You can go through the visual with them thinking what types on events constitute each column on 

the graph and what an appropriate reaction could be - like the “How Would I Rate My Problem?” example. 
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Cricket Wrap Up 

I am thrilled to provide an update on our school senior cricket team's progress this season. Despite facing 

tough challenges, our dedicated players have shown incredible determination and resilience. Throughout the 

season, our team has put in their best effort, practicing tirelessly, and facing each match with enthusiasm. 

While the results may not fully reflect their hard work, it's important to recognise the strides they've made 

both individually and as a team. In the six games played this season, our senior cricket team secured a victo-

ry in one match. While the win may seem modest, it speaks volumes about the perseverance and growth 

mindset of our players. They've shown that success is not only measured by the number of wins but also by 

the effort and improvement they've demonstrated on and off the field. Our players have shown great sports-

person ship, supporting each other through wins and losses, and learning valuable lessons along the way. 

Our young cricket stars have truly shone bright, winning half of their games this season. This accomplish-

ment is a testament to their hard work and dedication. With every match, our junior players have displayed 

great skill, teamwork, and sportsmanship. Whether it's a win, loss, or draw, they've approached each game 

with enthusiasm and a positive attitude, always striving to give their best performance. 

The Berowra Cricket Club provided cricket equipment in the form of bats, pads, helmets, and stumps. On be-

half of the entire school community, we wanted to take a moment to express our deepest gratitude for your 

incredibly generous contribution of cricket equipment to our school. Your kindness and support have made a 

significant difference in enhancing the sporting experience for our students, allowing them access to quality 

equipment that will help them develop their skills and passion for cricket. Thank you, in particular, to Chris 

Thomas for organising the equipment. Your donation not only provides the necessary tools for our young 

athletes to excel on the field but also demonstrates your commitment to enriching their educational journey 

beyond the classroom. 

As we continue the season in Term Four, let's rally behind our cricket teams, cheering them on and cele-

brating their achievements, big and small. Regardless of the outcome of each match, their dedication and 

passion for the sport are what truly matter. 

Go Team! 

Yours in Cricket, 

Mr Greg Curran 

League Tag Round-Up 

It has been a wonderful term of League Tag at Wideview. In our debut PSSA season, we’ve had so much fun 

each Friday at Foxglove Oval as we play other schools. Our game day begins with the seniors getting our jun-

iors ready for their game and supporting them. It is lovely to see our junior players reciprocating by sup-

porting our senior players with encouragement (and water too) during their game. It is very satisfying watch-

ing our kids live out the Wideview Way: Respect, Responsibility and Pride. 

Our training sessions have been held each Thursday and students have thoroughly enjoyed it. 

Thank you to all the families that have come to watch and support our junior and senior teams. 

After this week, PSSA League Tag goes into recess till Term 4. We will recommence in Week 1. 

Mr Parks 

League Tag Coach 2024 
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The Game was Touch Football 

The game was Touch Football, the venue was Warrina Street, the action was non-stop! 

All students not competing in HZSS Sport this term had the opportunity to participate in a Touch Football 

skills clinic run by the NSW Touch Football Association. The children learnt a variety of skill building drills to 

practise and improve their passing, catching and spatial awareness. The older grades also had the opportuni-

ty to test their skills in modified games of touch.  

Mr Harpur, Mr Coleman and the children all improved their skills, and their enjoyment of the game, thanks 

to the input from the coaches from NSW Touch. 

Mr Coleman 

The Twelve Apostles 

4/5P has been looking at the many landmarks that make our coun-

try unique in the world – both natural and built. 

Our class voted the Twelve Apostles as one of the top ten most 

iconic images of Australia. 

Our major artwork was to make a representation of the Twelve 

Apostles with pastels. 

https://nswtouch.com.au/
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Wideview Represents at the Sydney North (Area) Swimming Carnival 

On Tuesday 2 April three of our super swimmers took to the pool at Sydney Olympic Park for the Sydney 

North Swimming Carnival. Here’s what they had to say about their day: 

Aysha C: Last Tuesday Carter B, Luke A and I went to the Area Swimming Carnival at the Sydney Olympic pool. 

The events that I was in were 50 metres freestyle, 50 metres butterfly and 50 metres backstroke. My first 

race was freestyle. I got so nervous that I nearly ripped my wobbly tooth out! But once I was on the blocks I 

felt like I was ready to swim my hardest. There were very fast swimmers in my race so I got 6th. I got a new 

PB. It was 34.34 and I was very happy. My next race was backstroke. I wasn't that nervous because I had al-

ready done my first race but that didn't mean I wasn't scared. The whistle blew and I jumped into the water 

and held the bars ready to push off. I swam as hard as I could and I came 6th again and I got another PB. My 

last race was butterfly. I was already so tired. I went down to get marshalled and I was in the last heat so I 

had some time to catch my breath. I got up onto the block and dived in. At the end I was so tired! I looked at 

my time. It was 40.something. At the end when I drove home I got some delicious sushi. I had such a fun day! 

Carter B: I entered the carnival as the top ranked swimmer in the whole of Hornsby Zone. I did very well in 

the 50m freestyle and I ended up coming 11th out of 24 swimmers and as well came 18th out of 24 swim-

mers in my breaststroke race as well. I was the reserve swimmer to race in the finals but everyone was there 

so I didn’t get to race but at the end of the day it was just a race and I was still happy with myself because it’s 

a good job to even make it to Area. Also I got a pb in my 50m breastroke!  

Luke A: I arrived at the gate at 8 and went straight in to do my warm up, I found my seat and bought a cap 

and I went straight down to the 50 metre pool and I dived off the dive block and did 25 free to warm up. 

Then I got out and I did 25 fly I did that a couple times then I worked on my finishes. I got out because the 

warm up was finishing so I walked up to my seat, got some food and waited for my race which started at 

10:23. When it was finally time for marshalling I ran down because I was so excited. When I was waiting for 

my race in the seats in front of the blocks I was really nervous because last time I was at Area I false started 

and I was really sad because that could have been my only chance to go to Area. So this was my chance to 

redeem myself! No pressure! When I was getting ready to 

swim I was just trying to make sure that I didn't false start and 

I didn’t. I swam a 35.22 which is a PB and I came 28th out of 

38. Then I had to wait for butterfly which took forever so my 

mum bought me some dino nuggets and chips that tasted re-

ally good. As luck would have it, mum’s phone rang and we 

didn’t hear the marshalling call for butterfly. This also hap-

pened to me the last time I was at Area. Why me?!? Luckily I 

zoomed down just in time and despite almost missing my race 

they let me in the marshalling line. Phew! I went up to the 

blocks and swam the fastest butterfly lap I have ever swam 

and I swam a 42.38 and came 18th out of 28 and got a PB. I 

was really happy with how I went overall and I got a school 

day dedicated to swimming!  

Well done legends! Olympics next?? 

Mrs LV 
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School Calendar 

Please follow the link to access the school calendar:   https://wideview-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/school-

calendar.html 

 

 

 

School Bytes Portal 

If you have not already done so, please consider regis-

tering for a Parent Portal account! 

The School Bytes portal provides flexibility for you to 

conveniently:  

• Make school payments online (including paying 

for multiple siblings at once)  

• Use a family credit to pay for an activity or 

school contributions - important to note, the 

portal is the easiest and quickest way to view 

and apply available family credits 

• Request a refund if required  

• Download a receipt for payments made  

• View all historical payments in one place  

• Complete and submit digital permission notes  

• View the status of all permission notes  

Merit Awards 
Congratulations to our award recipients for Term 1 Weeks 11 

KD Lachie M, Dean E, Elyse S KH Matilda J, Emma P 

1S Arthur C, Nixon J 1W Millie W, Lucas K 

2G Ahalya N, Zoe S 2M Madi C, Zach S 

3L Callie S, Max S 3/4H Jordan S, Ella C, Sara D, Jake G, Eddy W, 

Jordy I   

4F Maia S, Hunter Mc 4/5P Alanna B, Sabine T, Seb M, Emma H 

5C Indi L, Will D 6C Ella G, Jake P, Harry K 

6LV Misato H, Emma A Principal Trophy 2G 

Principal 

Certificate 

Cameron J - KD Aussie of the 

Month 

Ava B - 6C 

https://wideview-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/school-calendar.html


Get real time push notifications
from your school
Stay signed in and save your
card for secure payments for
fees and excursions
Give consent, sign forms and
respond to attendance alerts
View the school calendar and
news

Key Features

Parent App
Available now!
Download on the App Store or Google Play by clicking the image below. 

https://apps.apple.com/us/app/school-bytes/id6463097826
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=education.schoolbytes


KINDERGARTEN 2025

WIDEVIEW PUBLIC SCHOOL
BEROWRA HEIGHTS

WIDEVIEW PUBLIC SCHOOL OPEN DAY

Is your child starting Kindergarten at Wideview Public School in 2025?

Would you like to discover the many academic, sporting and creative opportunities available
at Wideview Public School?

Would you like to learn about Wideview's Well-being and Learning Support Programs?

Would you like to hear information about our Orientation to School program?

Please join us for our Open Day beginning at 9:30am on Tuesday 21 May 2024.
Meet with the Principal, Assistant Principal (K-2) and Teachers
Enjoy a performance by our school band and kindergarten students
Learn about Wideview's Before and After School Care
School Tours
Morning Tea

If you are unable to attend, please contact the school office to organise a personal tour of the school. 
Phone - 94561655 or email - wideview-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

Tuesday 21 May, 2024
9:30 - 11:00am
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Email: wideviewpandc@gmail.com 

    www.facebook.com/WideviewPublicSchoolPandCEvents/ 

 

 

P&C Update 

Please step up and be part of our amazing community 

We are on the lookout for new members for our P&C executive team: 

• Secretary: Edwin is planning on stepping down from his role of secretary to become the Band con-

venor. The secretary role involves taking minutes at the P&C meetings, sending out the agenda and 

some social media interactions. 

• Treasurer: Steve is happy to continue this role for one more year. We are looking for someone with 

a finance background for the treasurer role. Don’t worry too much though – we have an amazing 

Financial Manager Zarlia who does a huge amount of work. Feel free to talk to Steve about this role. 

He would like someone to shadow him this year, so he can hand-over the role in 2025. 

• Vice President: Shayne is stepping down from Vice President this year as this is her child’s last year 

at Wideview. Prior to Vice President, Shayne was the P&C President. The Vice President position is a 

role that gets involved with the school. Whether that be fundraising, advertising, grant writing or 

preparing to become P&C President one day in the future. 

Thank you to all our amazing P&C members! You have achieved so much for Wideview. We value all the 

time and effort you have given and continue to give. 

Our next P&C meeting is our Annual General Meeting on 20 May. Without members in each committee and 

the exec we are unable to run WOOSHC, Canteen, Uniform shop and Band. All mem-

bers of our community use at least one of these facilities. Please consider joining the 

P&C. The current members have a wealth of knowledge and would be very happy to 

help new members transition into their roles. Please contact anyone in the P&C for 

more info. 

We have a free school community movie night that is being organised for the end of 

Term 2 week 1 – Friday 3 May. Please keep the date free. It will be a lovely event for 

new families and those who are continuing. Thank you to Edwin for organising this. 
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A colour run is being organised for the end of term 2 – Thursday 4 July. This will be one of our main fundrais-

ers this year. We hope to raise as much as we can, and there will be prizes for the most money raised. More 

details to come next term. Thank you to Amy for organising this. 

We are in the early stages on also organising a student disco for end of Term 3. Reach out to Anita if you 

would like to be involved. 

The school would benefit greatly if we could hold another fundraising activity for Term 3. Please contact us if 

you have any ideas and would like to run an activity – some suggestions have been Trivia or Comedy for a 

Cause. 

Thank you to Erin and Alicia who have offered to be a part of a grant seeking and writing team. We would 

appreciate a third member, if possible, to share the load. Successful grants can make a huge difference to 

the school and the facilities our children have available. Please contact me wideviewpandcpresi-

dent@gmail.com if you have any questions regarding the grants team. 

Check out the Autumn vacation care timetable provided by the amazing WOOSHC staff! They are always or-

ganising fun and interactive incursions and excursions for the students. These holidays have lots on offer in-

cluding laser tag, the movies, bricks 4 kids and inflatable obstacles. 

If you are unable to make our P&C meetings (we alternate between meeting at the school library and Zoom 

meetings) on the third Monday night of each month at 7pm, but would like to be involved, please don’t hesi-

tate to reach out. Feel free to email me: wideviewpandcpresident@gmail.com if you have any questions or 

suggestions. 

We also have a Facebook page for volunteers: P&C Volunteers, please join the Facebook page and keep up-

to-date with any projects, activities or fundraisers we are currently involved in. 

Please see below for updates from our sub-committees. 

Our next P&C meeting will be our AGM Monday 20 May 2024 at 7pm in the school library. This is will di-

rectly followed by a general meeting. 

The P&C wish all families a fun and safe holiday break. 

APEX – Movie under the Stars - cancelled 

Unfortunately, the movie under the stars event on Friday 12 April has been cancelled due to recent rains and 

the grounds being too wet. We hope APEX can hold this event later in the year. 

Band 

If your child is in Years 3, 4, 5 or 6, they are welcome to join the band! Click here for the Band Handbook for 
everything you need to know about band. Please email Patrice at wideviewband@gmail.com if you’re inter-
ested in joining the band or if you have any questions.  
 
Recorder 

If your child wishes to enrol in recorders in 2024, please complete this form.  

 

 

mailto:wideviewpandcpresident@gmail.com
mailto:wideviewpandcpresident@gmail.com
mailto:wideviewpandcpresident@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/546155976834390
https://drive.google.com/file/d/15RPtNPDd-lEj9ev9V-Mms60NtrlzdzOw/view?usp=drive_link
https://forms.gle/xY28YstxX8kbRbYv9
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Guitar lessons 

James Daley teaches guitar at Wideview on Friday afternoons. 

Please complete this form if you’d like more information about 

the lessons.  

Wideview P&C Band Committee  

wideviewband@gmail.com 

Canteen News 

Term 2 changes: 

The canteen committee are in discussions regarding increasing prices of some menu items, the removal of 

some menu items and other possible changes in the canteen due to increases costs of food and wages and 

volunteer availability.  

One item that will be removed are the crystals due to the waste from this single-use item. This 20c option 

may be replaced by a frozen orange slice in Term 2.  

Please sign up to volunteer at the canteen – we cannot run this menu at these prices without volunteers. 

A BIG THANK YOU to all of our volunteers this term: Elliot, Merilyn, Flor, Michelle, Bec, Soumali, Eva, Tash, 

Claire, Donna, Kelly, Lynsey, Katy, Yuki, Anita, Karina, Bronwyn, Liz, Ilaria, Caroline, Prafull, Bree, Rachel, 

Natasha, Nicole, Laura and Rachel. Some of these are new volunteers this year, others have been helping 

for many years. We really appreciate the time you have volunteered. Apologies if we have missed anyone 

in this list. 

Please check out our Facebook page to keep up with special days, changes in menu and calls for volunteers. 

Please sign up to help at the canteen: https://signup.com/go/PzVLCmt 

Uniform Shop News 

Get ready for winter, with our $2 sale!!      

 

We have a whole lot of second-hand long-sleeved shirts and long pants for $2! Sale on now and into term 

2. 

The Uniform Shop wishes to advise, that due to increased costs, there will be price increases for 
some items coming in term 2. More information to follow soon. 

RAgTagd 

Please note that the RagTagd system has now ceased, and all items with this tag inserted will no longer 

work. 

 

https://forms.gle/8wTkFEQTC4iJQZRE8
mailto:wideviewband@gmail.com
https://signup.com/go/PzVLCmt
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Second Hand Clothing 

All donations of good quality items are welcome! Please leave at the Uniform Shop during opening hours or 

leave at the front office. We try and get as many items on QKR as soon as we can. Please note that there are 

no returns on second hand items. 

Returnable cloth bags 

Desperately seeking bags!! Bags can be returned to the collection box in the library, to the tub at WOOSHC, 

or to the Uniform Shop during opening hours.  

Stay in touch! 

Subscribe on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/wideviewuniformshop 

Email: wideviewuniform@gmail.com  

Visit us: You are welcome to browse/purchase second-hand or new items. 

Monday: 2pm – 3:30pm 

Friday:   9am – 10am 

Donations to the Wideview P&C Building Fund 

Would you like to make a tax-deductible donation to our building fund? Please check out our P&C Fundrais-

ing Contributions page on Qkr! – it is easy to make a voluntary tax-deductible donation to the P&C Building 

Fund. 

Building funds in the past have been used for: murals, canteen renovations and upgrades and smart boards 

in classrooms. 

If you require an emailed receipt, please email wideviewpandcfinance@gmail.com with your name, the 

date of the donation and the donation amount. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/wideviewuniformshop
mailto:wideviewuniform@gmail.com
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If you would prefer to not donate through Qkr! A donation to the building fund can be made using the fol-

lowing details: 

Name: Wideview P&C Building Fund  

BSB: 633000  

Account number: 163071582  

Please ensure that the payment reference clearly includes your name and email the details to receive your 

tax receipt to wideviewpandcfinance@gmail.com. Note: deductions over $2 are tax deductible. 

Follow our P&C pages 

Join our volunteers page at P&C Volunteers to get involved, as well as the general Wideview P&C Facebook 

Page to keep up to date with our activities. 

We are active in our school community many ways – follow our activities via the following pages: 

Uniform Shop 

Canteen 

Wideview Out of Hours School Care (WOOSCH)  

Band – email wideviewband@gmail.com   

P&C Volunteers – follow this page to find out opportunities on how to get involved in our upcoming events 

and projects. 

If you own a business that would like to support our P&C, please reach out to us at wideview-

pandc@gmail.com – we’ll certainly let our community know via the newsletter and Facebook page that 

you’ve supported our non-for-profit organisation and wonderful volunteers. 

Kind regards, 

Anita von Korff 

P&C President 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/546155976834390
https://www.facebook.com/WideviewPublicSchoolPandCEvents
https://www.facebook.com/WideviewPublicSchoolPandCEvents
https://www.facebook.com/wideviewuniformshop
https://www.facebook.com/Cafe4KidsWideviewPublic
https://www.facebook.com/Wideview-OOSHC-508369829918394
mailto:wideviewband@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/546155976834390
mailto:wideviewpandc@gmail.com
mailto:wideviewpandc@gmail.com
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